KUC Program Committee Tues, May 12, 2015 at 7pm in the Chapel

Present Bette Tusz, Sheila Bauer, Rev Don Harry, Emily Perry, Joan Gillespie, Teresa Perfrement
Regrets David Hamilont, Jim Zarubick, Jackie Clements

Visitor Lee Cox

Rev Don Harry opened with prayer.

Minutes of April 14, 2015 approved as printed with the correction noted by KUC Council Secretary Rod
Coates that the Wedding Policy was not approved until the KUC Council meeting Tues April 28, 2015
moved by Joan Gillespie, seconded by Bette Tusz

Emily Perry stated the cake will be ordered for Confirmation on Sunday June 7, 2015. Program
Committee will purchase the cake as Membership and Mission committee are purchasing the bibles.

The Stole for Emily Gordon has arrived and will be presented to her on Sunday May 17, 2015 near the
beginning of the service so she can wear it.

KUC Anniversary is Sundya June 14, 2015. Emily Perry will order a cake. Eden Folk will provide special
music.

For Fathers Day June 21, 2015 will order trees as last year, Joan Gillespie will order and send an Email to
Rev Don Harry re details of giving them out.

Emily Perry Reported that Victoria Park has been booked for the church picnic June 28, 2015

Joan Gillespie to email David Hamilton re sound for Eden Folk (note David Hamilton reported back a few
days later that Ivan Smith will arrange sound for Eden Folk June 14, 2015. KUC communication team will
arrange sound for the service in the park June 28, 2015. Lee said he would check with David Hamilton re
sound for the park.

Rev Don Harry will be on vacation July 20, 2015 to Aug 10, 2015

Discussion re Sharing Time during the worship service. Topic and presentation need to be appropriate
for the children even though there is value for the adults in the congregation. Emily Perry reported she
has been having difficulty getting volunteers for Sharing Time. Emily suggested that Mission projects
would be a good topic for Sharing Time.

Supply Ministers. Emily Perry asked for suggestions when Rev Don Harry is away. Rev Don Harry
offered to prepare sermons that someone from the congregation could read. Still have several pews
that have been removed and stored upstairs. A suggestion that Mennonite wood workers might
purchase and perhaps should contact.

House System There are leaders arranged until fall need to plan meetings in Sept 2015 for Leaders and
Congregation.



Lee Cox presented some items the communication team need.
A larger screen to use with the projector.
Some problems with the new sound system. Will have the company come to check and adjust as

needed. May need more speakers. There is some echo and bounce that may be due to the amount of
empty space. If not able to adjust so everyone can hear may need to get “hear assist”

Adjournment 8:40 pm
Rev Don Harry Closed with Prayer.

Any changes or corrections to these minuets will be noted at the beginning of the June 2015 minutes.



